Oak Forest Water Supply Corporation
Regular Meeting

3740 Ranch Road 967, Buda TX

May 3, 2016
Meeting Minutes
Board of Directors Present:
Nancy Ellsworth, Dennis Carroll, Randy Hunt, Will McManus and Tony Blazi
Employees:


Bren Locricchio
Guests:



Lillie Suitt, Paul Gravett, William McFerran, Margaret Williams, Art and Mary Arizpe
Dennis Carroll opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and welcomed guests  

Old Business
Dennis reviewed the appointment of two new officers:   Tony Blazi – 1 year term and Will McManus – 3 year term.   Nancy motioned to approve the appointment and Randy seconded.   The motion passed unanimously.

Randy reported that he, Bren and Nancy had met with Mr. Clarence Littlefield of SW Engineering, Zach King and Pat King earlier in the day to discuss possible filters for Well #3.   Mr. Littlefield will be in contact TECQ permitting department and will coordinate efforts with Pat and Zach.  He also mentioned that he would reach out to Joe Vickers because he was told that Joe might have another option to filters.  We discussed investigating why Well #1 is producing so little water, how much it would cost to put in filters on Well #3, and the possibility of an early warning system to alert us if pumps went out.   Clarence and Pat agreed to have clear direction and pricing quotes within two weeks.

Bren reported that the POA meters had only moved slightly and will continue to monitor.

Bren reported that there are still no viable operators who can compete in a bid process.  She will continue to look.   Will also make arrangements for PGMS to do a scope of work presentation.

Routine Business

Secretary’s Report:  

The previous minutes from March 1, 2016 were reviewed by Bren.  Randy motioned to accept with Will seconding and the motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:  

Bren presented the OFWSC financial reports dated March 31, 2016 and April 30, 2016.  Randy motioned to accept with Will seconding and the motion passed unanimously.
New Business
No new business was discussed.
Adjournment

At 8:00 pm Dennis motioned that the meeting be adjourned.  Nancy seconded and the motion carried.  The next regular meeting will be June 7, 2016 at 7:00 pm. 
